July 8, 2021
7th Tee HOA executive committee meeting Minutes
7:00 pm – meeting by zoom
Attending: Michael, Bruce, Blaine, Mike, Rollie and John Herzog
Michael shared that Nancy Langstaff is now in an assisted living facility and her daughter is the official contact from now on. The unit might be rented.
Blaine shared that she has applied for a short-term rental permit for her unit, which has implications for all other units as only one permit is allowed every 500’. 
Michael shared that 7 Summits still has work to accomplish due to a backlog in the supply chain. Window repairs remain to be accomplished, along with chimney caps. If any owners have internal damage remaining to be addressed, they should notify Michael asap.
Painters have done the touch ups – if any owners identify any other items, they should contact Michael.
Michael shared that the painter offered to re-stain the fence to address hail marks – price of $1100 plus materials of $300. The committee did not view this as currently necessary or a priority.
One solar outdoor light needs to be replaced and has been ordered – for $200.
SavaTree will be spraying on July 9 as part of regular service. No trimming will be done with this.
Michael shared that Celeste is seeking feedback/estimates from attorneys for bylaws updating.
Retaining wall – two current bids were reviewed with issues of warranties, specifications, materials and time line needing clarification. Mike volunteered to contact the bidders and request this information. The bids are similar and in the range of $28,000. The engineering report was reviewed and discussed and the need for a new wall versus repair was considered, with conclusion by the committee that a new wall is warranted. The committee goal is to meet as soon as possible to review updated bid information and proceed with an assessment.
Michael asked for other items/issues of concern and whether there are other items to be addressed through an assessment.
Bylaws updating was discussed and funding options. More information is needed on costs before this can proceed.
The French drain issue for Celeste’s unit was discussed. More information is needed on this for board consideration.
Landscaping needs (especially by 3565, 3575, and 3585 Clubheights) were discussed as long-standing items. The desire for a landscape plan was reiterated. Corbrans provided a project list in 2017. It was decided to request an update of that from Corbrans for consideration. 
Non-residents walking through the complex and using the lawn for their dogs was discussed. It was decided to install No-trespassing signs in four locations to try and deter this activity, and also provide a letter to outside property owners who can be identified. Michael will share sign options for the executive committee to select and then purchase and install.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:25

Planned meeting schedule for the rest of 2021: August 19, September 16, October 21, November 18, December 16   
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